
 
 

M E M O R A N D U M 
 
To:  Kevin Hall 
  Executive Director 
  Virginia Lottery 
 
From:  Amy Dilworth 
  Senior Assistant Attorney General 
    and General Counsel to the Virginia Lottery 
   
Date:  January 14, 2022 
 
Subject: Attorney General Certification for permanent casino regulations 

11 VAC 5-90 Casino gaming 
 
 
 I have reviewed the referenced permanent casino regulations to implement a casino gaming 

regulatory program in the Commonwealth of Virginia. These regulations are being promulgated to 

implement the provisions of §§ 58.1-4100 through 58.1-4141 of the Code of Virginia. The regulations do 

not appear to conflict with the Constitution of the United States or the Constitution of the Commonwealth 

of Virginia, nor do they appear to conflict with any federal or state law currently in effect. 

 This memorandum addresses legal matters only and is not intended to serve, nor should it be 

construed, as a comment for or against the merits of the proposed regulations.  


